AUSTRALIAN COUNCIL OF SOCIAL SERVICES

SUBMISSION 45a

The Secretary, MedicarePlus Inquiry

Senator Stephens

At the hearing of the Senate Inquiry into Medicare on Monday 19th January, I represented Australian Council of Social Service. I was asked to provide responses to two questions.

Questions1: Was ACOSS consulted by the Government before the release of the Medicare Plus package. 

I replied that I had not been consulted and undertook to ask the officers of ACOSS if organisation had been. The answer is that ACOSS was not consulted in the development of the Medicare Plus package. They were invited to a briefing on the day of the release of the package, but the content of the package was determined before this date.

Question 2:  Senator Stephens asked me to comment on the desirability of there being a specific Item in the Commonwealth Medical Benefits Schedule for assessment by General Practitioners of people with intellectual disabilities as set out in Submission 17 to the Inquiry. 

In brief, my answer is Yes, it would be desirable, but that it should be part of a program of that included education for GPs and the strengthening and extensions of service networks to support people, families and carers and GPs. Attached is a note in which I discuss these issues in more detail. 

Yours sincerely,

Roy Harvey 

Assoc. Professor

